
PUBLIC DEFENDER’S OFFICE 
FOURTH JUDICIAL CIRCUIT OF FLORIDA 

 
The Office of the Public Defender for the Fourth Judicial Circuit is seeking lawyers who are 
admitted to practice in Florida--or 3L students who are waiting results from the most recent 
Florida Bar exam or will sit for the next scheduled exam.   The Office represents individuals in 
criminal and civil commitment proceedings who are entitled to court-appointed counsel under 
the Constitution, or under Florida statute.  The Office primarily represents individuals charged 
with crimes, but also those who are subject to civil commitment under the Baker Act (mental 
health) and Jimmy Ryce Act (certain previously convicted sex offenders).  
 
We seek well-rounded individuals who are committed to doing criminal defense work and have 
the skills necessary to interact effectively with our client base.  Candidates must have strong 
academic backgrounds.  Trial court and/or moot court experience is preferred. Activities as a 
student demonstrating a commitment to public service are considered favorably.  The Public 
Defender’s Office is committed to cultivating, promoting, and preserving a culture of inclusivity 
for all applicants. 
 
The Office is also interested in summer intern candidates (both CLI’s and non-CLI’s).  If you 
have an interest in becoming a defender of the poor, reach out to our office. 
 
The Fourth Circuit includes Duval (Jacksonville), Clay, and Nassau counties.  Our region is 
inviting, and a great place to live for young professionals.  We are in close proximity to some of 
Florida’s finest beaches, and have great entertainment venues. We also have multiple sporting 
venues, including NFL football, minor league baseball, and hockey. The quality of life in our 
region is excellent, and the cost-of-living here is low when compared to other metropolitan areas 
in Florida.  
 
At the time of posting, the starting salary for admitted attorneys is $60,000/annum, with standard 
State employee benefits, including health insurance and pension opportunities.  Employment 
with our office also qualifies for the Federal Student Aid Loan Forgiveness Program. 
 
Interested candidates for permanent positions or summer internships should submit a resume, 
writing sample, and cover letter to: 
 
J. Owen Schmidt 
Chief Assistant 
Public Defender for the Fourth Judicial Circuit of Florida 
407 N. Laura Street 
Jacksonville, FL 32202 
jos@pd4.coj.net  
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